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President

President’s Message

Security and some of the staff who were staying on the premises, during the 
lockdown.

I must thank all the members for their patience and support during the COVID-19 
lockdown and also for following the precautions and guidelines that were put in 
place during their visits to the Club. Our Hon. Secretary, Mr. E. G. Jaideep, during 
this period of the COVID-19 lockdown, was on his feet 24x7, keeping a tab on 
Government orders on one side and ensuring that all SOPs were followed during 
the lockdown on the other. He also very diligently assisted me in the maintenance, 
upkeep and repairs of the Club during this period, especially the kitchen, the staff 
quarters, the staff toilets and many other areas of the Club.

Here, I must make a special mention of three of our members whose philanthropy 
brought smiles to many of our employees during the difficult days of the COVID-
19 lockdown:

Dear Centurions,

During this time, the renovation work of the Swimming Pool which was closed since 15th December, 2019 is nearing completion 
and will be ready for use very shortly, of course, only when the Government gives us permission to reopen the Pool. A lot of credit 
goes to the Swimming Pool Chairman, Mr. Sandeep Gangadhar who has been relentlessly working to get the Pool ready despite 
numerous obstacles that kept cropping up in terms of material and labour.

Pray you and your family stay safe and healthy.

Mr. Daulat B. Chhabria even extended his magnanimity beyond the walls of Century Club by donating N95 masks, sanitizer bottles 
and provision kits to 105 police personnel of the Ulsoor Police Station.

Also, I am very happy to say that, as per the decision of the Executive Committee, the Cover Charges for the months of April and 
May 2020 have been waived-off and the same will reflect in your May bill.

In view of the continuous lockdown due to the COVID-19 pandemic, the Executive Committee was constrained to postpone the 
Annual General Meeting and Elections which was originally scheduled for the 27th of June, 2020, till such time it is conducive to 
comply with the formalities as required under Rule No. 23 of the Club and its sub-sections, to conduct the Annual General Meeting 
and the Elections.

And in this regard, the Hon. Secretary, the General Manager and I personally visited the District Registrar of Societies, Bangalore 
Urban District to explain the situation. And in response to our letter dt.14.5.2020 (see page 4 in this issue), in his reply vide letter 
dt.21.5.2020 (see page 5 in this issue); he informed us that holding of the Annual General Body Meeting and the Elections to the 
Executive Committee stands postponed indefinitely until further orders of the Government and that the present Executive 
Committee will continue till the new Executive Committee is elected.
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CONGRATULATIONS

Our Club's Past President Dr. T. R. Nagaraj (PN 83), has 
donated Rupees One Lakh to Chief Minister's Relief 
Fund for COVID-19.

Our Club's Past Treasurer Mr. K. S. Muralidhar (PM 115), 
has distributed Provisional Kits during COVID-19 
lockdown period.

President’s Message
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To make the best of the lockdown period, the President, 
Mr. S. Suresh Naidu and I, with the support of the Executive 
Committee, executed a lot of repairs and maintenance 
activities, including SOP preparedness, like:

Sunday, 15th March 2020… a 
date that will never get erased 
from my mind. The lockdown 
had started and the deadly 
silence that enveloped the 
Club that evening, when 
normally the place would 
have been bustling, tore 
through me like nothing ever 
did before. I yearned for one 
familiar face and not one 
could I find. I then realized the 
profundity of the saying that 

“people make a house a home”. Believe me, it is no different 
with the Club.

To contain the outbreak of COVID-19, the Government had 
given a directive for a lockdown and the Executive 
Committee immediately fell in line and unanimously 
decided to close all the facilities except those of the 
essential services like, Apollo Pharmacy, Foodworld & 
Hopcoms. The lockdown continued a couple of weeks at a 
time, to ensure that people weren't overcome by a sense of 
insecurity and panic which could have proved disastrous 
under the given circumstances of an open-ended 
uncertainty.

generators.

installed in every section of the Club.

toilets and office block.

being installed at the Reception, Veranda, Bar Annex 
and Health Section.

the entire Club being done.

Reception to the Bar (to prevent the Pigeon menace).

repairs, chambers repairs, electrical repairs, etc.

etc. of Staff Room & Staff Bunkers

Hon. Secretary's Message
The permission given by the Excise Commissioner, Govt. of 
Karnataka, to clubs to offload their stock by selling sealed 
bottles at MRP rates was a boon as we were able to sell 
more than two thirds of our stock giving us the much 
needed respite which would have otherwise proved 
disastrous because of the lack of sales due to the 
lockdown, that too, during peak summer. 

Consciously, we have closed the doors to guests and 
affiliated members, as well as not opened them in the 
Guest Rooms, as we don't want any unknown or unreliable 
asymptomatic carrier of COVID-19 diluting our efforts 
against the Coronavirus. After all, the health of our 
members is more important than the Club's finances, 
which can be overcome over a period of time with proper 
planning and support from the members.

From 2nd June 2020, we opened Badminton, Billiards, 
Table Tennis, Tennis, Mens & Ladies Beauty Salon, Library, 
Hopcoms, Apollo Pharmacy, Fabric Spa, Foodworld and 
Bar (till 30.06.2020 for parcel services only and at MRP 
rates). Members over 65 years of age were “advised” to 
stay at home, but understanding their boredom and their 
need to stretch their muscles, we allowed them at their 
own risk, but only AFTER installing the AAROGYA SETU 
app on their mobile and filling the SELF DECLARATION 
FORM available in their respective sections.

Constant messages and notices, updating members of the 
constantly changing situation in the Club, based on 
written Government Orders, were time and again 
communicated to members by SMS, WhatsApp & email.

In view of the closure of the Club from 15th March, the 
time limit for payment of both February and March bills 
were extended to 15th May 2020 without penalty charges. 

Standard Operating Procedures or SOPs to contain the 
COVID-19 pandemic have been adopted throughout the 
Club. Security Staff have been instructed to strictly take 
the temperatures of all who enter the Club at the gate 
itself. The entire Club is being disinfected every day. Social 
distancing markings and SOP posters have been put up 
everywhere to remind members that we have not yet won 
the battle against COVID-19. I sincerely thank our EC 
member, Mr. Santosh Radhakrishna for taking the reins of 
implementing the SOPs in the Club.

I thank all the members for the understanding and 
support extended to the management during these 
extraordinary circumstances that we are seeing ourselves 
in. 

E.	G.	Jaideep
Hon. Secretary

In these testing times, all I can ask is please stay safe. Wish 
you and your family all good health.
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Health Corner

            Prof Dr H Paramesh

COVID -19 LOCK DOWN: IMPACT ON ENVIRONMENTAL HEALTH 

The year started off with a water sports activity for children below 12 years.

Activities planned for April and May could not be held due to the Lockdown.

I trust and pray that I was able to live up to the expectations of the honourable members who had reposed their faith 
in me and I once again thank the President and the Office Bearers for having given me this opportunity to serve our 
Club.

SWIMMING POOL:

The long overdue renovation of the Swimming Pool was further aggravated due to a number of technical issues apart 
from the broken tiles that were causing injuries to the swimmers. So, from mid-January, after establishing a master 
plan for the renovation, the maintenance and repair works were taken up and now the pool is nearly ready with all the 
tiles replaced, filtration plant cleaned, new underwater lights fixed, a revamped stoned shower area, a new shoe rack 
and improvised landscaping. A new qualified coach and support staff will all be ready to welcome us as soon as the 
pool is inaugurated. Even here, the activities planned for April and May could not be conducted due to the Lockdown. 

HEALTH CENTER & GYM :

This year we had two walkathons, one on August 15th and the other on January 26th. Nearly 275 T shirts that were 
sponsored were distributed to the participants and we also had a health check-up for the members and the staff 
which was sponsored by Dr. Sunil Bhoopalam. This apart, we had a talk on Yoga and its benefits and another talk on 
Cancer Awareness, which were well received by the members. 

The esteemed members of this august Club were gracious enough to elect me, a first time candidate, as a member of 
the Executive Committee in the elections held in June 2019, thereby providing me an opportunity to give back to the 
Club's community and to the institution that I enjoyed as a home away from home for the past 29 years.

The President and the Office Bearers, in their wisdom, vested me with the responsibility of the Chairmanship of two 
sections, namely, the Health Club & Gym and the Swimming Pool. I was ably assisted by the two respective sub-
committees, who were an immense strength in helping me execute the endeavours listed below:

The manpower of this section was motivated and encouraged to attend to routine maintenance, involve in hygiene 
implementation and were introduced to better interaction with the members resulting in cost savings for the division 
and also improved relationship between the members and the staff.

SANDEEP GANGADHAR
Chairman – Swimming Pool, Health Club & Gym

For the future environmental health of Mother Earth, we should build on the lessons we learnt from Pandemic and pursue 
the issues politically with global leaders.

 Improved water pollution and improved ground water level

 Decreased noise pollution where we can hear the birds chirping and have good sleep

 Decreased waste production

WHO office in china received the first report that, there is a pneumonia with unknown cause in Wuhan, China on 31st Dec 
2019. On 30th Jan 2020 WHO  declared the outbreak of Corona virus as a Public Health emergency of international 
concern by the director general  Dr. Tedros Adhanom Ghebreyesus. India received the virus from international travellers. 

 Reminded us that prevention is better than cure

We should move towards applying the randomised multinational observational study of the nature with million to convince 
world leaders to act positively on climate change.

 Change in economic Health policy

To manage this and to prevent the spread of the disease, lock down of the areas with the disease has brought in. In over 
one month period of lock down of activities we are experiencing the positive effects on environmental health where mother 
earth is clearing the mess created by humans. We are observing now:

 Wild birds, animals visiting our cities and walking freely on roads

 Looking forward to traditional human values and discipline. 

 Enhanced human kindness and change in behaviour

 There is decrease in Green house gases with improved visibility and we can see blue skies and snow peaks of himalaya 
of 300km away

 Air quality is improving

This COVID-19 disease pandemic had created an unparalled disaster in the   history of mankind in various ways. It has 
spread its tentacles globally in a rapid way causing tremendous morbidity and mortality. It has created such an impact that 
the most powerful nations have come down on their knees, horroundous psycho socio economic burden by closing of 
various industries, education institutions ,construction work, labour migration, social disturbances and stress on 
agriculture etc. 

6



B. T. CHAMARAJAN
Chairman – Cards & Children's Park

The Cards Section, in particular, required a lot of upgradation in some areas for which, the Office Bearers and 
Executive Committee members of the Club, extended a lot of support and encouragement. 

I thank the members of Century Club for having elected me to the Executive Committee for the year 2019-20. I 
was given charge of the Cards and Children's Park sections and it gave me great pleasure to serve the 
members as the Chairman of these sections.

CARDS SECTION

The first and foremost thing was the Lift to the Cards Section, which was 18 years old and used to breakdown 
frequently. The senior members of our section faced a lot of hardship due to this. We were successful in getting the old lift replaced with a 
new one which was appreciated by all the Cards section members.

Besides these, the Cards Sub-Committee successfully conducted the following Cards Tournaments:

 Independence Day Mini Rummy Tournament – 18/8/2019

The Cards Section Rule Book needed revamping, as certain clauses required amendments. The Cards Sub-Committee, after a lot of 
diligence, brought about en bloc amendments to the rules. And the new rules were successfully implemented from 27th February, 2020.

 Dasara Special Rummy Tournament – 6/10/2019

 Valentine's Day Rummy Tournament – 16/2/2020

 Rajyotsava Rolling Trophy – 17/11/2019

Also, in order to keep the Cards Section lively and happening, and to promote fellowship among the members, we held a Potluck Dinner 
on 22/12/2019, besides a number of high teas and cocktail dinners that were sponsored and hosted by our very own members of the 
Cards section to whom I am very thankful to.

 Inter Club Invitation Ladies Rummy Tournament – 19/2/2020

The infrastructure that already existed was fine-tuned and the Children's Park's maintenance was always focussed on.

CHILDREN'S PARK

Another highlight was our efforts to promote and encourage the game of Bridge. For this, the Cards Sub-Committee responded to the 
request of the Bridge Association to provide all the facilities to them to conduct weekly Bridge Games in the Sir MV Hall on every 
Wednesday and to hold the Annual Bridge Tournament on 15th February, 2020 in the Wadiyar Hall.

 Computers for Room booking confirmations were upgraded.

I wish to thank all the members of Century Club for having elected me to the Executive Committee for 
the year 2019-20.

When I took over as Chairman of the Chambers & Wellness Spa, both sections required fine tuning with 
respect to improvement.

CHAMBERS

 Wi-Fi facilities were improved.

 Carpentry repair works were carried out in all the rooms, including Wall Guards for baggage racks, 
Filing Cabinet at the Reception and Teapoys in the Lobby.

 Painting of walls and ceilings in the areas, where required, was completed.

 Faulty electrical fittings in the rooms were changed.

 Plan to introduce a Food Counter in the 1st Floor of the Chambers Section to serve complimentary 
breakfast including North Indian Dishes, on all the days.

WELLNESS SPA

 Introduced Therapeutic Massage at “Proreflex Wellness Spa”. Services were made more popular by 
creating more awareness through messages to members.

Finally, I wish to thank my Chambers & Wellness Spa Sub-Committee Members for their support and 
guidance towards improvement of the sections throughout the year.

Dr. O. S. SIDDAPPA 
Chairman – Chambers & Wellness Spa
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 RENOVATION WORK

STAFF BATHROOM STAFF BATHROOM

STAFF ROOM STAFF ROOM

STAFF BATHROOM STAFF BATHROOM

BEFORE AFTER BEFORE AFTER

BEFORE AFTER BEFORE AFTER

BEFORE AFTER BEFORE AFTER
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BEFORE AFTER BEFORE AFTER
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BEFORE AFTER BEFORE AFTER
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NEFT Details

PARTY HALL ENTRANCE

The Payments of those 
members who have 
not given the UTR 
number and other 
p a y m e n t  d e t a i l s  
would not be credited 
to their account and 
wil l  be lying in a 
suspense account till 
such time the details 
are furnished.

BEFORE AFTER

VERANDA

BEFORE AFTER

* Branch : Gandhinagar Branch * Type of A/c : Current A/c

After making the N EFT payment,  kindly send an email  to 
accounts@centuryclub.in with the following details to credit the payment 
to your account:

* Transaction UTR No. * Amount paid

You can make payments of your bills through NEFT to the Club as per the 
details given below :

Dear Member,

* Beneficiary Name : Century Club * Bank : IDBI Bank

* A/c No: 0551104000079912 * IFSC Code : IBKL0000551

* Name * Membership No.

* Date of payment

You can also make the bill payments through Cash/Cheque/Debit Card/ 
Credit Card at the Main Reception (22215122/22214121/22214123/ 
22214124/22211633) between 7 am & 8 pm on all the days and between 
10 am & 6 pm at the Club Office from Monday to Saturday.
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OUR HEARTFELT SYMPATHIES TO THE GRIEVING FAMILIES - OBITUARY






